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HSV Rotary Board Minutes

November 8, 2018
The October 11, 2018 meeting of the Board of Directors of the Rotary Club of Hot Springs Village was convened by President Lori McMinn at 8:04 a.m. in the Fireside Dining Room at Good Samaritan.

ATTENDANCE

Present:  Lori McMinn, President; Harv Shelton, Treasurer; Michele Staples, Secretary; Phyllis Johannsen; Grover Scarborough; Bob Sweeten, Steve Wright, Tony Booth, Gary Jacobs, Lydia McCarthy, Jerry Sorensen  Absent: John Weidert, President-Elect; Greg Gillis, Paul Bridges  Guests: Nancy Hendricks, Donna Alyward
Secretary’s Report/Minutes

Minutes of the October 11, 2018 meeting which were previously distributed for Board review.  Harv Shelton moved the minutes be accepted; second by Bob Sweeten. Motion passed unanimously.

Charity Corp

Tony Booth referred to Harv Shelton for the Charity Corp Report.
Treasurer’s Report & Budgets
The monthly treasurer’s reports as previously distributed for Board review were discussed by Treasurer Harv Shelton.  The reconciled balance of the Operations Account as of Oct 31, 2018 was $20,642.68. The balances for the Charity Corporation as of Aug 31, 2018 were: Working Account = $21,477.21; Reserve Account = $6,470.05; Total = $31,599.78. 
Steve Wright moved the Treasurer’s Report be accepted; second by Jerry Sorensen. Motion passed unanimously.

Harv Shelton moved to donate $322 to Rotary Foundation in the name of Lindsey Ray towards Paul Harris Fellow, Bob Sweeten second.  Motion passed unanimously.
Foundation
Grover Scarborough reported the annual fund YTD was $18,447.
Membership

Phyllis Johannsen reported we have 93 members, 89 active members, 4 on leave of absence , 1 new to induct, 3 on honorary.  

Steve Wright moved to allow John Atherton’s Leave of Absence Harv Shelton second.  Motion passed unanimously

Grants

Gary Jacobs reported met with Loca Bonita and they plan on cleaning site, plumbing to be installed and put in a slab.  Rotarians will be painting and other various jobs.  
Fund Raising 

Lydia McCarthy reported still looking at caterers for Mother’s Day event.  
Public Relations

Lori to organize the Travelers Baseball Game again this year.

Service Projects

Paul Bridges Absent.  

Club Administration

Greg Gillis Absent
President-Elect

John Weidert absent
Immediate Past President

Steve Wright reported talked with John Weidert about next years board.
Vice President

Jerry Sorensen reported we are set for speakers for 2018.  We have 8 programs setup for 2019.

President

President Lori McMinn reported there is a table of eight for the Boys and Girls with 3 openings.
Adjournment

Motion to adjourn made by Lori McMinn, second by Lydia McCarthy.  Motion passed unanimously. President Lori McMinn adjourned the meeting.
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